
The proposed Australian legislation intended to address online misinformation and 
disinformation could potentially do more harm than good. The expansive powers it 
bestows upon the Australian Communications and Media Authority (ACMA), including 
the ability to demand information from digital platforms and require the development of a 
code of practice, are excessively broad and prone to misuse. This could pave the way 
towards an Orwellian-like, authoritarian society where the government exerts undue 
control over public information. 
 
The potential for misuse of these powers is undeniable. For instance, the ACMA could 
exploit its newfound powers to undermine political adversaries or suppress dissenting 
voices. Furthermore, it could use these powers to censor content critical of the 
government, which could intimidate freedom of expression and undermine democratic 
principles. 
 
Moreover, this legislation seems superfluous. Numerous voluntary measures currently 
in place to counter online misinformation and disinformation have proven largely 
effective, and there's no compelling evidence suggesting a need for these to be 
supplanted by governmental regulation. 
 
The proposed legislation brings several additional concerns to light: 
 
1. The definitions of "misinformation" and "disinformation" under the proposed 
legislation aren't explicitly clarified. This ambiguity could potentially allow the 
government to censor legitimate information under the guise of combating 
disinformation. 
 
2. The proposed legislation lacks clear safeguards against potential misuse of the 
ACMA's powers, which could open the door to the government targeting political 
opponents or dissenting voices. 
 
3. The possibility of government censorship could discourage people from sharing 
information online, potentially influencing not just the free exchange of ideas but also 
the everyday lives of Australians. 
 
Reflecting upon a historical event underscores the dangers of suppressing dissenting 
voices. Centuries ago, the accepted "truth" was that the Sun revolved around the Earth. 
This belief was held by societal authorities and religious institutions of the time. 
 
However, Galileo Galilei proposed a heliocentric model, asserting that it is the Earth that 
orbits the Sun. This revolutionary idea was met with staunch opposition as he dared to 
challenge the established beliefs of his time. 
 
Looking back, we understand that Galileo was a harbinger of a truth that was not yet 
widely accepted. If his voice had been permanently silenced, the progress of our 
understanding of the universe might have been significantly delayed. 
 



This historical context highlights the importance of protecting the exchange of ideas, 
even those that challenge the status quo. Truth is not static; it is a dynamic, evolving 
concept. Our focus should be to foster an environment where truth can thrive, not be 
stifled by potential misuse of power. Therefore, any legislation that might impede this 
fundamental aspect of a democratic society should be scrutinized carefully. 
 
In conclusion, the proposed legislation presents serious implications for democracy, 
freedom of speech, and the effective exchange of information. It is overly broad, 
susceptible to misuse, and redundant. The government must reconsider this legislation 
to avoid a slide towards a more authoritarian state. 


